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Additional Case Information:

Visibility poor at time of inspection due to wind and swell which were increasing throughout the inspection.  Fish were deeper in 

the water, could be observed on camera system shoaling well.  2 dead observed across site.  Two fish removed for VMD 

appeared in very good condition.

Lumpfish were stocked in Decemeber 2019, these did not appear to have had an impact on adult Lep numbers.  Site had 

planned a physical treatment using the hydrolicer, however this was delayed due to weather and demand for the hydrolicer 

elsewhere.  Numbers have been elevated since beginning of November 2019, recent hydrolicer treatment conducted 29 & 

30/01/20, this has reduced sea lice counts but still above the reporting levels.

Fish showed good feeding response.  

Mortalities are now disposed of to Pelagia rather than TWMA, this is the same for all SSF sites in Shetland, small volumes will 

go to Waste to Energy plant in Gremista.

No bath treatments conducted for sea lice this cycle.  4 SLICE treatments and physical treaments.

Lumpfish mortality ~2% per week

Additional Information Page 1 of 12020-0059



















FHI 059, Version 12 Issued by: FHI Date of issue: 08/10/2018

Site No: FS0183

Case No: 2020-0059

Nature of non-compliance: 

Action taken (FHI): 

Non-compliance relevant to (delete): VirologyMolGen/Bacteriology/Histology/Parasitology
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 

 
SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 

 
BUSINESS NO FB0125  DATE OF VISIT 18/02/2020 
SITE NO FS0183  SITE NAME South Sound 
INSPECTOR   CASE NO 20200059 
 
 
Inspection under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 
 
The above site was inspected in accordance with the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) 
Regulations 2009, and to meet the requirements of European Community Council Directive 
2006/88/EC.   
 
All epidemiological units were inspected. On this occasion no samples were taken for disease 
analysis.  The Inspector did not observe any clinical signs associated with the listed diseases as 
described in the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
Records 
 
The surveillance frequency category of the site was assessed as medium.  An inspection under 
the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 will be conducted every second year.  The 
category of the site will be reassessed on a routine basis and updated as required. 
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding this 
site was verified and where necessary updated. The following records were also inspected to 
ensure that the conditions of authorisation for your Aquaculture Production Business (APB) are 
being met: 
 
Aquaculture animal and aquaculture animal product movement records were inspected and 
appeared to be adequately maintained.  
 
Records in relation to aquaculture animals transported by the business were inspected and found 
to be adequately maintained.  
 
Mortality records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained.  
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